
Paracetamol and Ibuprofen 

Lockstown Practicehave recently adapted the guidelines produced by Walsall CCG which aims to 
restrict the prescribing of Paracetamol and Ibuprofen products for short term use that can be bought 
at a reasonable cost over the counter. If this guideline is followed it will result in: 
 

 Reduced patient reliance on prescribers for prescriptions.  
 

 Reduced consultations for minor, self-limiting conditions.  
 

 Increased patient self-reliance for minor conditions. 
 
Funding of medicines available to purchase to treat self-limiting conditions and minor ailments and 
self-care is a personal responsibility.  

If you would like to read more – click here 

Vitamin D 

Lockstown  Practice have recently adapted the guidelines produced by Walsall CCG on prescribing 
Vitamin D for daily supplementation.  
 
The Department of Health recommends vitamin D supplementation in certain high risk adult 
groups in order to prevent Vitamin D deficiency.   
 
 Funding of vitamin D supplements to protect and maintain bone, teeth and muscle health and 

for long term maintenance is a personal responsibility.   
 

 Vitamin D is readily available to purchase in pharmacies, health food shops and supermarkets 
ata far lower cost than on prescription.   

 
 It is expected that patients will purchase such supplements.   

 
 Community pharmacists or other healthcare professionals are able to advise on suitable vitamin 

D products.   
 

 For good sources of vitamin D, please visit NHS Choices website: 
http://www.nhs.uk/Conditions/vitamins-minerals/Pages/Vitamin-D.aspx 

 
 NB: *Pregnant /breastfeeding women may be eligible to obtain vitamins free of charge as part of 

the Healthy Start Scheme. Further information on the eligibility criteria can be found at 
www.healthystart.nhs.uk. 

This does not affect GP prescribing of high-dose Vitamin D preparations that are not available 
over the counter. 

LockstownSurgery will be working in line with the above guidance to promote self-care and will try 
to reduce the prescribing of these medicines. 

For any questions or concerns about this guidance please get in touch with your practice. 

 


